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This email was sent from a sender outside of your organization. Please be wary opening any attachments
or following any links from this email. Please remember we will not send automated emails without
warning or explanation.

| strongly disagree with the recommendation to make a dog park at the North End of
Kaneshiro Field. This is an actively used area for Yountville Little League practice and was
recently approved for a PONY Baseball Charter (Protect our Nation’s Youth) who would
use this space and generate rental income. Bringing children and sports back into our town
will help to re-establish community which is sorely missed since the closing of the
Elementary School, Preschool, the Pool with swim lessons, even play structure at Vineyard
Park.

Dog parks have many negatives and should not be located in this beloved field.

| will speak more at the meeting this afternoon.
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